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January 31, 2007

Members of the Committee on Technology

National Nanotechnology Coordination Office

Nanoscale Science, Engineering and Technology Subcommittee


National Science and Technology Council
Re: Comments on the report of the National Technology Initiative, “Environmental Health, and Safety Research needs for Engineered Nanoscale Materials”
Dear Members:
RTI International welcomes the emphasis placed on surveillance in the National Technology Initiative report, “Environmental, Health and Safety Research needs for Engineered Nanoscale Materials.” We believe that surveillance should be highlighted as an important research method to guide efforts to prioritize research geared toward improving safety and health in the nanotechnology industry. 

Criteria for setting research priorities in this field should ensure that important gaps in knowledge are addressed. Our preliminary assessment of the status of occupational health surveillance for nanotechnology workers is that no special surveillance systems are in place, such as an industry-wide or specialty product registry. To the best of our knowledge, the industry has not been adequately characterized for planning future research and surveillance activities.  Furthermore, formulating the research and surveillance needs is not a trivial task given the diverse nature of the industry. 

Workplace surveillance (e.g., tracking exposures, injuries, and illnesses among workers in the nanotechnology industry via a registry), is an essential component in the effort to promote public health. There is opportunity to use existing databases, including injury and illness surveillance systems and the worker compensation system, to track health outcomes related to working in the nanotechnology industry. These existing databases can be supplemented with information such as task, nanoscale materials, routes of exposure, and potentially associated health outcomes, so that rigorous studies of risks to workers can be conducted. Information gleaned from workplace surveillance systems will allow the identification and prioritization of research needs based on the potential for exposures that might be associated with the health outcomes reported.
Sincerely,

Jerry D. Rench, Ph.D.
Vice-President, Health Sciences Division
Statistics and Epidemiology
RTI International
6110 Executive Blvd
Rockville, MD 20852
